
Notice of Availability / Notice of Intention to Adopt an Addendum to a 
Mitigated Negative Declaration (SCH#2019039162) for the 

City of Parlier 1, 2, 3 TCP Removal Treatment System Project 

 
Notice is Hereby Given: The City of Parlier (City) is the Lead Agency on the below-described project and has 
prepared an Addendum to the previously adopted Mitigated Negative Declaration (State Clearinghouse 
#2019039162) for a TCP Removal Treatment System Project (Project). The complete Project description, 
location and the potential environmental effects are contained in the Addendum and previous Mitigated 
Negative Declaration (MND). The Addendum has concluded that no significant environmental impacts will 
occur as a result of the minor modifications to the Project as described below.  
 
Project Title: Addendum to the Mitigated Negative Declaration for the City of Parlier 1, 2, 3 TCP Removal 
Treatment System 
 
Project Location and Description: The project is located in the City of Parlier in four general areas: Location 
1: This component extends from east of the intersection of South Whitner Avenue and Young Avenue south 
to Tuolumne Street, then west along Tuolumne Street, and south along South Milton Avenue, including 
adjacent to the Milton Lift Station, to the intersection with East Manning Avenue. Location 2: This 
component is on the south side of Industrial Drive, 0.1 miles west of South Mendocino Avenue.  Location 3: 
This component is on the northeast corner of East Parlier Avenue and South Zediker Avenue. Location 4: 
This component is located on a small site located at the northwest corner of the John C. Martinez 
elementary school. The site is located on the east side of Foothill Avenue near the intersection at Forrest 
Street.  
 
Addendum Description: The Addendum was prepared to address minor changes that were made to the 
project description after the MND was adopted by the City in May of 2019. The Addendum addresses 
installation and operation of an additional TCP treatment facility at Well #8 (Location 4) in the City as well as 
the addition of approximately 300 feet of pipeline that will be installed from South Milton Avenue to the 
proposed TCP treatment facility located north of Well #2A. 
 
Document Availability and Public Review Timeline: Due to the time limits mandated by State law, your 
response to the Addendum must be sent at the earliest possible date but not later than 15 days after receipt 
of this notice.  The review period for the Addendum will be from January 20, 2021 to February 4, 2021.  
Copies of the Addendum can be reviewed at the City of Parlier, 1100 E. Parlier Ave., Parlier, CA 93648. 
Please send your comments to Bertha Augustine at the address shown above or by email at 
bertha@parlier.ca.us.  
 
City Council Consideration: The Parlier City Council intends to consider the Addendum to the Mitigated 
Negative Declaration on: 
 
 Date:  Thursday, February 4, 2021 
 Time:  On or after 6:30 p.m. 
 Location: City Council Chambers 
   1100 E. Parlier Ave. 
   Parlier, CA 93648 
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